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Important Diary Dates: 

W/C 13th May: SATs week (for pupils in Y6) 

 
2023/24 Inset Days: 

• Monday 17th June 2024 

• Wednesday 24th July 2024 
 

Cross-Country: 
Race 5 (KS1 & KS2): Tuesday 14th May at 

4pm at Mullion Secondary School 
Race 6 (KS2 only): Tuesday 21st May at 
4pm at Porthleven School 
 

Monday 10th – Wednesday 12th June: Y5/6 
School Camp  

 
Monday 24th & Tuesday 25th June: Y3/4 

School Camp  
 

Class Photo: Thursday 27th June 
 

Sports Day: Tuesday 2nd July (1pm) [Reserve 

Date: Thursday 11th July] 
 

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly: Monday 22nd July 

@ 2pm (for Y6 parents/carers only) 

Attendance: 

Overall school attendance for this week was 
91.42% (of which 2.43% was unauthorised). 

The attendance for each class was: 

• Emerald Class: 95.83% 
• Diamond Class: 89.58% 

• Zircon Class: 89.25% 
 

Overall school attendance for the academic 

year so far is 94.83%. 
 

Important information: 

Please could we remind all children not to 
bring any food items into school which 
contain nuts. 

Chartwells changes: 
 

CENSUS DAY: Thursday 16th May: Fiesta 
Fun! 

• Beef nachos or veggie nachos with 

sweetcorn salad 

• Chocolate raspberry slice 

PTA Update: 

Just a reminder that the PTA are holding an 
Extraordinary General Meeting at 7.30pm on 

Friday 17th May at the Queen's Arms in 

Breage. All are welcome. 

Reminders: 
 

Sun protection: 
As the warm weather and sunshine have 

finally arrived, please can we remind parents 
to ensure their children come to school with 

all-day sun cream applied, a filled water bottle 
and a sun-hat. 
 

Year 6 SATs Breakfast Club: 

We will be running a breakfast club from 

Monday - Thursday of SATs week (13th – 16th 

May) at 8.30am for all Year 6 children. 

Maths Whizz: 
 

Congratulations to the children who reached 

the 'Hall of Fame' last week. Today the Maths 
Whizz trophy was presented to the Zircon 
Class with 25% of the class receiving 

certificates. 

Inset Days for 2024/25: 

The inset days for next academic year have 

been agreed. There will be a 6th day, probably 
in October. We will confirm this date as soon 

as we can. 

The term dates have been sent as an 

attachment with the newsletter and are on the 

website and Google Classroom. 

We have also listened to feedback from 
parents/carers and have decided that Helston 

Flora Day (8th May) will be one of the inset 

days for next year.  

The dates are: 

• Tuesday 3rd Sept 2024 

• Wednesday 4th Sept 2024 

• Monday 24th February 2025 

• Thursday 8th May 2025 

• Wednesday 23rd July 2025 

 

 



After School Clubs: 
 

Playground Games Club (Rec & Y1):  
• Wednesday 22nd May 

 

Tennis Club (Y2-6): 

• Monday 13th May 

• Monday 20th May 
 

Coding & Computing Club (Y4&5): 
• Friday 17th May 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Read for Good Readathon: 

 

A reminder that we are running a Read for 
Good Readathon and we’d love your child to 
join in. A letter was sent home to all children 

in book-bags before Easter.  

https://readathon.my.salesforce-

sites.com/sponsor 

Please support your child’s sponsored read as 
much as you can. They’ll be helping children in 

hospitals get books, as well as helping 
themselves, and our school receives free 
books worth 20% of our grand sponsorship 

total, so there really is something in it for 

everyone! 

So far, we only have raised £15, therefore 
please can we encourage as many children as 

possible to take part, or input any money 

raised by Monday 20th May. Thanks. 

 Emerald Class: Tregullas Farm visit: 

The Emerald children had a fantastic time at 

Tregullas Farm on Tuesday. They learnt about 
farming in Cornwall, animals and habitats in 

our local area and of course, lots of cuddles 
with lambs! The children found lots of different 
animals during pond dipping including; dragon 

flies, newts and tadpoles. Many thanks to Mr 
Gee for driving the minibus and to Mrs 

Matthews for volunteering to help with the trip. 

(More photos on Google Classroom). 

    

 

Parent Pay: 

 
 

There are a number of outstanding payments 
on ParentPay for school trips, swimming and 

school lunches. Please could we ask you to 
check your accounts and make any 

necessary payments.  
 
If you have any questions or queries, please 

get in touch. 

 

https://readathon.my.salesforce-sites.com/sponsor
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